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The Global Diversity & Inclusion Division hosted the annual International Researcher Orientation
on the 18th of November 2024. Designed to welcome new researchers and students to the JWRI, the
session was full of practical tips and recommendations. The meeting was opened with introductions
and a warm welcome from the Global D&I team members; Prof. Umeda, Assoc. Prof. Katsumata,

Ass. Prof. Hong, Ass. Prof. Spirrett, and Technical Specialist Uehara.

First on the agenda was a guide to the technical expert division. Technical Specialist Uehara
introduced the division and explained how to view the equipment catalog, receive training, and make
equipment reservations. Next, an interesting talk about disaster preparedness was given by Prof.
Umeda. As Japan is expected to see a large earthquake in the next 30 years, it is important that
everyone knows how to respond to such a disaster. Prof. Umeda shared practical home safety advice
and what to do if you're caught outside when the ground starts shaking. Ass. Prof. Issariyapat shared
her first-hand experience of a high intensity earthquake that occurred close to the campus in 2018.
Her talk included information about evacuation locations, preparing emergency supplies, and useful

apps for your smartphone.
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Continuing with the theme of disaster preparedness, Ass. Prof. Hong highlighted the importance
of the ANPIC system. ANPIC is used to report your status during an emergency and all staff and
students must be registered to the system for safety confirmation. Ass. Prof. Hong went on to talk
about some of the locations and services on campus, giving recommendations for restaurants, public

transportation, and how to access the Health and Counseling Center.

Finally, Prof. Fujihira from the Centre for Japanese Language and Culture introduced language
courses tailored for foreign researchers. She explained how the classes, which blend conversational
and functional Japanese, aim to make communication in the lab smoother and more enjoyable. Prof.
Fujihira ended the session by awarding Prof. Hong with a certificate for completing the Japanese

course.

The orientation welcomed a diverse group of around 20 attendees, including undergraduates,
Master’s students, PhD students, researchers, and 6 Sakura Science students. To wrap up the
session, Ass. Prof. Spirrett invited everyone to ask questions and extended a warm welcome to the
JWRI community. The Global D&I team hopes the orientation provided valuable guidance and set

the stage for a rewarding experience at JWRI and an enjoyable time in Japan!
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